Cage & Aviary Birds • June 3 2020 **CLUB NEWS**

NFBA's last meeting before lockdown, featuring Mike Woolham. Page 18



Just for fun: caption one of our archived club images. Page 19



What's on: online points comp this week. Page 19



Club News

Welcome to the club and show pages - the bit that's all about you

National Gloster show debuts in Derbyshire



THE first edition of the Fancy National Gloster Canary Show was held in Chesterfield, Derbyshire, on December 1, 2019. The debut event was launched to commemorate the works of one of the founding fathers of the Gloster fancy canary, the late John Thornton.

A historic solid silver trophy was donated and presented by one of the two Thornton daughters on the day, to kick start what will be one of the most prestigious all-Gloster shows in the UK. The show was judged by the chairman of the IGBA, Keith Baker and international secretary of the GFCC-UK, Mario Zahra.

In a show that had more than 500 Glosters benched in a stunning show hall, the organisers managed to present a day that will be remembered by all, where the best Gloster in show went to Goddard & Rands with a lovely cinnamon corona hen. The same

partnership went on to win best opposite head in show, best champion buff, best champion green, best champion white, best champion grizzle and best champion clear 25 per cent. Best champion yellow went to A. Hay-



New national show set ... one of the Gloster canary greats





Club roundup

Show reports, dates, club notices

SHOW DATES

BOSTON B&CBS open show, due to be held on October 4 at Carrington Village Hall, has been cancelled due to coronavirus. Any enquiries to Dick Collier on

BUDGERIGAR SOCIETIES IN THE WEST wish to suspend all

previous announcements regarding meetings and open shows that were advertised prior to the deadly Covid-19 virus. Like all responsible societies **Budgerigar Societies In The West** will only be able to get back onto its pre-advertised meeting programmes when it is legally and morally responsible to do so. Please accept the apologies of the committees who have to make

Budgerigar Societies In The West was formed to promote open-show support between members and encourage social

ward. The John Thornton Memorial Cup, which can only be won by an unflighted (UF) buff corona hen (class 6), was taken by Anderson &

In the novice section, G. Hunter continued to impress by winning best novice Gloster, best buff and best cinnamon. Best novice consort was taken by I. Chamberlain.

K. Onions won best yellow

and best allied white. The rest of the winners were as follows:

best green, A. Hooley; best grizzle, C. Rimmington; best clear 25 per cent went to J.

Steward. Last but not least.

the best juvenile went to Amy

Roome.

Lambert.

interchange between all clubs. ■ Bristol BS — Bristol BS committee are saddened to announce that the gold championship show scheduled for August 2, 2020 is cancelled. Provisional bookings have been made to hold the show on August 8, 2021 in the usual excellent **Bradley Stoke Leisure Centre**

Schedules will be sent to 2019 exhibitors. Details from show secretary Bob Allen, 14 Brockley Close, Little Stoke, Bristol BS34 6EZ, tel: 01454 898 644 or email: boballen1402@gmail.com or contact secretary Ron Ramplin via: ronnie.ramplin@btinternet.com or tel: 07748 740 794.

■ Somerset BS – sadly, the Somerset BS committee have cancelled its gold championship show that was due to be staged at Bridgwater & Albion Rugby Club, Bridgwater on July 26.

Further information from show secretary Penny Lambert on

Our office is closed due to the coronavirus pandemic Please DON'T send post to Peterborough ● If you have an important postal delivery, FIRST or phone 01959 543 549 to arrange.

01373 466 938/07949 392 103 or email: pennywhite1310@gmail. com. Alternatively, contact chairman Steve Rich on 01643 862 105 or email: steverich557@ vahoo.com

■ Swindon BS – regretfully, the Swindon BS committee have been forced to cancel the society's gold championship open show that was arranged for August 16 at the Punjabi Community Centre, Kembrey St, Swindon.

All enquiries to chairman Pete Smith on 01285 861 772 or email: recessdomspan@gmail.com

NORFOLK FBA is monitoring the government guidelines in conjunction with the club's John Fisher Memorial open





